Mr. Shane Burns.





14.2.2014.
General Manager,
Armidale Dumaresq Council.

P. O. Box 75A,

Armidale. NSW 2350

Dear Shane,


At a meeting of our District Council last night it was resolved a letter be written to you objecting to the proposed large increase in local government rates by Armidale Dumaresq Council.

You would be aware some of our members are active in the Armidale Dumaresq Council Local Area Committees and report to our District Council on local government issues. At our meeting on 13.6.2013 it was resolved “we oppose an increase in the general rate by 20% in one year”, and concerns were raised once again at the meeting on 8.8.2013. I am sure you understand since our June meeting the Armidale area has had its driest and hottest Spring and Summer for a long time.

Landholders with sheep and cattle on their properties have found it very hard because of the drought to make any money from their farms as a result of having to purchase hay/silage and grain to keep their stock alive. In economic terms our “terms of trade” are at the moment dismal. Farmers in Armidale Dumaresq Council area simply cannot afford a rate increase of this magnitude. It is a real shame Armidale Dumaresq Council does not realize the return on capital invested in grazing land is very low compared to land used for industrial or commercial purposes.

We believe Armidale Dumaresq Council has “to go back to the drawing board” and reassess the situation and would advise Council to defer any rate increase on rural land holders (above 2.3%) for at least 12 months.

Best wishes.








Yours sincerely,








David C. Moen.






Branch Secretary, Armidale District Council.

